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WEST CENTRAL FLORIDA RYAN WHITE CARE COUNCIL 
COMMUNITY ADVISORY COMMITTEE

EPIC/FRANCIS HOUSE CAMPUS - TAMPA
THURSDAY, APRIL 25, 2019
1:30 P.M. – 3:00P.M.

MINUTES 
	CALL TO ORDER
	The meeting was called to order at 1:42 PM by Kamaria Laffrey, Member.


	ATTENDANCE


	Members Present: Joyce Johnson, Kamaria Laffrey, Shaquira Robinson

Members Absent: Michael Dunn, Vincent Kaborycha, Janet Kitchen
Guests Present: Antonio Miles, Sebastian Osorio
Recipient Staff Present: None
Lead Agency Staff Present: None
Health Councils Staff Present: Katie Scussel


	CHANGES TO AGENDA
	Kamaria Laffrey requested that a “Moment of Inspiration” be added to the agenda after the Care Council report.
  

	ADOPTION OF THE MINUTES
	The minutes for January 24, 2019, February 28, 2019, and March 28, 2019 were approved (M: Robinson, S: Johnson).


	CARE COUNCIL REPORT
	Aubrey Arnold informed members that e2Hillsborough has new enhancements that will be reviewed by Recipient staff at a meeting on April 15, 2019. These enhancements include color-coded eligibility reports (red: renewal needed; yellow: expiring soon) as well as reconciliation reports for providers to be used on the fiscal end of the system.

The Part A 2018-2019 grant year has come to a close with an expectation that only $50,000 will be left over from the grant award.

Arnold went on to stress the importance of the upcoming Statewide Needs Assessment and requested that members do their best to spread the word as we will have control of distribution locally. Further enhancements have been made to the final version of the survey and it is expected to be released in May, 2019. The survey will run for approximately 8 weeks.

The Health Resources and Services Administration (HRSA) site visit will be taking place April 30, 2019 through May 3, 2019. There will be a sub-recipient meeting held on May 1, 2019 at 10:30 am – 11:30am, followed by a Standards, Issues and Operations Committee (SIOC) at 12:45pm – 1:30pm. The regularly scheduled Care Council meeting will take place following the SIOC meeting at 1:30pm. All meetings will take place at The Children’s Board of Hillsborough County. Three provider site visits will take place during this time as well; two intensive and 1 brief. A consumer luncheon will be held with People Living with HIV/AIDS (PLWHA) and HRSA staff, at Metro Inclusive Health, on May 2, 2019 at 12:00pm. All interested participants must register for the luncheon through their Ryan White case manager.

Lead Agency staff, Floyd Egner, announced that April 1, 2019 marked the beginning of the new Part B grant year. Part B expects all monies to be spent for the 2018-2019 grant year.

Care Council members voted on three membership renewals as well as the 2018-2019 Epidemiology Report, the 2018-2019 Needs Assessment, and the 2017 Care Continuum.


	MOMENT OF INSPIRATION
	Members and guests shared some recent highlights from their work in the community, discussing being persistent in building relationships with clients to gain trust and motivate them to get tested, take their medication, or stay in care. 
Kamaria Laffrey attended the Healthy Voices conference in Dallas for patients living with chronic illnesses. Kamaria shared some highlights from her trip, including lessons she learned from networking with other advocates who deal with stigma due to their illnesses being more visible.  



	ELECTION OF COMMITTEE CO-CHAIR
	Kamaria volunteered to serve as Committee Co-Chair until the next election in August. Joyce Johnson seconded the nomination. The motion passed by acclamation (M: Laffrey, S: Johnson).

	REVIEW RYAN WHITE CLIENT SATISFACTION SURVEY


	Members reviewed the results of the Ryan White Client Satisfaction Survey from March 2018 through February 2019. The majority of responses were overwhelmingly positive. Members noted the comment about the desire to have the music played while clients were on hold changed. This comment also appeared in the last Client Satisfaction report and hopefully has already been addressed. 
Members discussed the theme in the comments of needing additional food at food pantries. Because Ryan White does not fund nutrition assistance within our service area, issues with food availability are out of the Care Council’s purview. Members discussed holding a food drive to support the agencies who maintain food pantries through other streams of funding. Members will discuss a possible food drive further at future meetings.


	RECAP POLK COUNTY MEETING
	Members reflected on the committee meeting in Polk County. The committee met on Thursday, March 28th at the Positively U Winter Haven location. There were two committee members in attendance and nine guests. Staff gave an overview of the Care Council and its subcommittees to the guests. Members and guests discussed service availability in Polk and the impact of stigma in rural areas. The committee would like to see more meetings in Polk. Positively U was very welcoming and has offered to provide space for the committee for any future meetings. 


	PLANNING FOR PASCO COUNTY MEETING
	Staff has been in contact with Bobbi Lambert at the Pasco County Health Department. The Health Department is able to host a committee meeting. Bobbi is currently checking on dates for June or July.


	CLIENT/ COMMUNITY INPUT
	Zero Pinellas is currently looking into new strategies for marketing. Shaquira Robinson asked the committee to reflect on what strategies they find effective. Members talked about the importance of advertising moving away from portraying people living wit HIV as sad or hopeless and using messaging that is more positive and uplifting or even funny. Members discussed the PrEP commercial that is currently airing on major networks, which is very inclusive in terms of race, gender, and sexual orientation.


	ANNOUNCEMENTS
	The Women, Infants, Children, Youth and Families Committee (WICY&F) is having their spring event on Wednesday, May 15th from 11:00 AM to 1:00 PM at Metro Inclusive Health in St. Pete. Anyone interested in attending can RSVP to Shayla Hobbs in St. Pete or Paula Delgado in Tampa. A flyer will be available shortly for distribution.
Positively U staff announced that there will be a new event hall opening up next to the Tampa Positively U office. The space will be available for community events.



	ADJOURNMENT
	There being no further business to come before the committee, the meeting was adjourned at 3:00 PM.
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